Welcome to the Pain & Self Care Toolkit (autumn) Newsletter2010.......... and there is lots of exciting news to tell you. 

First we would like to thank you all for your continued support over the past few months ordering the Pain & Self Care Toolkits and providing feedback. .

In this newsletter 
· Update 

· New member of the Toolkit Team 

· Patient evaluation of the value of Pain Toolkit in self management 

· Feedback from patients and health care professionals - UK and overseas 

· Dept of Health - and joining the self care database 

· Ordering Toolkits 

· Study on motion in persistent pain 

· Pain Toolkit on DVD

Update
· Since the last autumn Toolkit e-mail newsletter, the Toolkit community continues to grow in many ways. I have bullet pointed what has happened, but if you would like more information, please contact me

Pain & Self Care Toolkit workshops NEW!
· Dr Frances Cole is in the process of writing half-day self management skills-update training workshop for health care professionals, alongside experienced people who themselves have had persistent pain, but are good pain self care -managers. The workshop will be unique because although workshop will have a format, it will be delivered for the needs of the organisation. These types of workshops were asked for by health care professionals in our survey. For more information about this workshops, please contact Dr Cole at paintoolkit@yahoo.co.uk 

Pain & Self Care Toolkit course NEW!
Dr Cole is also writing a half day course for patients based around the tools within the Toolkits, and again alongside other experienced people who themselves have had persistent pain, but are good pain self care-managers. If you would like more information about this course, please contact Dr Cole at paintoolkit@yahoo.co.uk
Pain Toolkit Website
· The long awaited Pain Toolkit website will be launched in the late summer or early autumn www.paintoolkit.org I will let you know the launch date in a separate e-mail. The website will be a resource for patients and health care professionals. We would very much like to thank Grünenthal UK, Napp and Grünenthal Switzerland for help.

Pain Toolkit in other languages and adapted for NHS Trusts and overseas organisations
· With the help and support of Dr. Reinhard Sittl (Managing Director of the Interdisciplinary Pain Centre University Erlangen, Germany) and Mathis Zopfi from Grünenthal Switzerland the Pain Toolkits have been translated in German and very soon French and Italian. They will be part of the www.change-pain.com concept which is supported by the European Federation of IASP Chapters (EFIC) 

· The Self Care Toolkit has now been adapted for two NHS Scottish Trusts. NHS Forth Valley and NHS Fife.

· And lastly, I'm pleased to tell you we have adapted a pain toolkit version for our Australian colleagues www.health.sa.gov.au and a Self Care version for the New Zealand Health Navigator http://www.healthnavigator.org.nz/ 

I recently met Elizabeth Carrigan and her husband Paul from the Australian Pain Management Association who was visiting the UK who would like to develop educational pain management programmes in Brisbane and the surrounding area. If you know of a patient group who would like to make contact with Elizabeth, please visit their website and make contact www.painmanagement.org.au/
Meet a new member of the toolkit team
I'm pleased to report we have a new member of the Toolkit team - Jean Thompson MBE. Jean has been involved in self management since the early ‘90s and was until 2007 the Principal Trainer for the Expert Patients Programme and now a founder member of the Talking Health organisation www.talkinghealth.org which is working towards being a social enterprise.

Another experienced self management trainer will be joining sometime later in the year.

Full members of the Pain Toolkit Team are:-
· Pete Moore
· Dr Frances Cole
· Jean Thompson 
Patient evaluation of the value of Pain Toolkit in self management
Dr Frances Cole and Pete Moore August 2010

frcole@btinternet.com (Full version available, please request)

Seven pain services across the UK in 2010 contributed to the evaluation with feedback from 104 patients. 

Patients provided feedback via a questionnaire on

· the usefulness of the information within the toolkit itself

· the helpfulness to them to self manage their pain condition better

· the format and readability of the toolkit

· the toolkits information on where to access further information

· the change in the partnership with their health care professional

The results show that most patients have found the Pain Toolkit provided useful information in a valued written presentation and there were many written comments added. The overall impression was summarised in a comment “The toolkit should be given to any chronic pain sufferers”.

· 95% of participants feedback showed they found the toolkit useful

· 87% found it had helped them to self manage better 

· 95% found it the format easy to read

· 85% found where to access further information helpful 

· 65% found that patients used the tools from the toolkit in partnership with their health care professional

Some patient comments; positive 

· Extremely useful, clear concise and easy to understand 

· Useful to share problems with others 

· Helpful to have information written down 

· Very good in signposting 

Less positive 

· Found the book long and drawn out 

· Found the pain toolkit very patronising 

· Pictures were unnecessary

Four key tools patients valued to help them self manage pain better were activity pacing, followed by acceptance of the long term nature of the incurable condition, setting personal goals and being patient with self. The individual feedback comments highlight its on going use for setbacks and to refresh skills. 

Least used tool was building a support team with family, friends and health care staff. So clinicians need to be aware of this as pain is perceived by patients as a very isolating and invisible condition. Many patients did use the tools when there was partnership with their clinicians. 

Summary
This evaluation emphasises the need for services to provide resources that are easy to read, encourage behavioural change in helpful coping strategies, enable patients to know how to access useful sources of information and support for self, family, friends and work in partnership with clinicians. 

The evaluation shows that most patients value this self management toolkit because it helps them to know how to help themselves in more ways.

Feedback from patients and health care professionals - UK and overseas
Over a 100,000 pain and self care toolkits are now in circulation here in the UK but receiving feedback forms from patients has been slow. From a patient point of view I hated filling out forms especially the ones on the Pain Management Programme I attended. But I have come to learn that feedback is not only welcome but necessary to help us adapt the Toolkits to meet the needs of its readers. 

Please can you make sure patients fill in the feedback forms and once you have a batch - please send them to:
Dr F Cole 
Pain Rehabilitation Programme 
Horton Park Centre
Horton Park Avenue 
Bradford BD7 3EG
Also we always look forward to receiving feedback from health care professionals so, please could tell us how helpful the Toolkits are helpful to you and your patients.

Department of Health - Long Term Conditions Team
Department of Health - Long Term Conditions Team - patient leaflets. The Department of Health have three publications that healthcare professionals may find useful to support their discussions with patients they are:

· Help and advice for living well with a long term condition - ref. 296717
Care planning leaflet - sets out what a care plan is, what is should contain - ref. 299425

· Self Care for minor ailments (written by the Men's Health Forum) - ref. MHFCW09

· Please contact 0300 123 10002 and quote the references above. If you would
like to be kept up to date with the work of the long term conditions team
at the Department of Health, please send your contact email address to
longtermconditions@dh.gsi.gov.uk 

Ordering Toolkits
Due to the overwhelming demand for Toolkits we can only send out 50 at a time. If you need more that 50 at any one time Charlie can produce them but charge you a very reasonable fee for doing so. Please contact:-

Charlie Bland

Pain and Self Care Toolkit Printer

014 2238 1663

077 0270 1954

sales@uniqueprint.net
Study on motion in persistent pain
The University College London (UCL) in collaboration with the Pain Management Clinic at University College Hospital (UCLH) is conducting an exciting research project to study the influence of persistent pain on people’s posture and movement.

The project team is looking for Pain Clinics/Pain Management Units that can provide access to individuals experiencing persistent pain to be recruited for a research project. Would your organisation be interested? We are looking preferentially for sites around London but we can also consider other UK sites. If you are interested in participating and knowing more about the project please contact Dr. Matteo Cella: m.cella@ucl.ac.uk as soon as possible.

The project is taking advantage from recent technological developments in the field of computer gaming and aims at record people’s movements using special sensors. The use of this newly developed technology would allow the computer to accurately reconstruct people movements’ and enable a better understanding of the way pain and movements interact. We hope this research would help to understand pain and improve treatments for persistent pain.

The project team are looking for people who live with day-to-day persistent pain who would like to be involved in this project 

Participating It is easy, each step will be explained to the patients by experienced research professionals who are used to supporting people with pain. Patients will be asked to wear a motion capture device (IGS190: www.animazoo.com) for up to half an hour at a time and will be asked to perform simple movements (such as walking) or stay still. They will have a chance to have regular rest breaks. The motion capture suit is a light device made of 17 strap-on sensors with an overall weight of 2kg (approximately 4.4 pounds). 

How long will the study take?

The study can take up to 1¼ hour. In this time the patients will be introduced to the research, asked to fill some questionnaires and to perform some simple movements while wearing the motion capture suit. 

Participation and confidentiality

Participation in this study is entirely voluntary and even if the patients decide to take part they can withdraw at any time without having to give a reason. All the information provided during the study will be treated as confidential and will not be disclosed to third parties. Participation in this study will in no way affect your legal rights.

Participation in the study should not be considered as an intervention for persistent pain conditions. The study has been reviewed and received favourable ethical opinion from UCLH Research Ethics Committee.

Due to the nature of the project we cannot consider participation from patients with severe mobility impairment (e.g. wheelchair users) or patients with artificial limbs. 

Careful screening for other potential contraindications will be conducted over phone for every patient.

If you have any questions about this project please contact one of the researchers below. 

We look forward to hearing from you,

Dr. Matteo Cella: m.cella@ucl.ac.uk
Pete Moore: petemoore2@yahoo.co.uk 

Dr. Amanda Williams: amanda.williams@ucl.ac.uk 

Dr. Nadia Berthouze: n.berthouze@ucl.ac.uk 

Pain Toolkit on DVD
NHS Birmingham East and North have commissioned an animated DVD of the
Pain Toolkit which has been produced by Gas Street Works Ltd.

The aim of the DVD was to produce a version of the Pain Toolkit that was accessible for people who don't read English. On its first release the DVD will have English and Urdu soundtracks. More languages will be added in time.

The DVD will initially be released as part of a package of self management materials but will be made more widely available as soon as possible. 

The next Pain & Self Care Toolkit Newsletter will be in December.


Many thanks

Pete Moore
07811 222 044 

petemoore2@yahoo.co.uk
The Pain Toolkit website coming soon!
www.paintoolkit.org 
